
         St Nicholas School Bulletin 
 

26th May 2023 

Upcoming Dates 
 

May 2023 
Mon 29th to Wed 31st  HALF TERM 
 

June 2023 
Thu 1st to Fri 2nd HALF TERM 
Fri 9th Frosty Friday 
Tue 6th PTA meeting at 5.15pm (Yr2 classroom) 
Fri 9th Optional non-uniform day – PTA bring a   
bottle donation for Hurst Show 
Wed 14th New Parent Information Evening 
Fri 16th Frosty Friday 
Fri 23rd  Frosty Friday 
Sat 24th   Hurst Show 
Sun 25th Hurst Show 
Wed 28th Transition Day – children to visit new 
classes 
 

July 2023 
Tue 4th  District Sports Event 
Wed 5th to Fri 7th  Year 4 at Sayers Croft 
Fri 7th Frosty Friday 
Tue 11th  Sports Day 
Wed 12th Year 6 Production 
Thu 13th  Reports to Parents 
Thu 13th KS1 children singing at Addington The 
Big Sing! 
Fri 14th Family end of year BBQ 
Fri 14th Frosty Friday 
Tue 18th  Whole School Trip 
Fri 21st  Leavers service at church 
Fri 21st  END OF TERM – finish at 1.30pm 
Fri 21st  Frosty Friday 
 

September 2023 
Mon 4th INSET DAY 
Tue 5th Children back to school 
 
 
 
 

 
 

@HurstStNicholas 

 

New Headteacher! 
You may have noticed that there was a new member of staff on the 

gates on Thursday.  We welcomed Mr Phillips as Headteacher for the 

day.  Mr Phillips carried out many important duties during the day 

including lesson observations, answering the telephone, taking 

messages on the gate, leading collective worship, giving out head 

teacher postcards and ringing the school bell at the end of break.   

Mr Phillips even remembered to ensure that the staff were sweetened 

with a supply of biscuits in the staff room!   

We think Mr Phillips did an amazing job of being Headteacher for the 

day and certainly has the foundations for becoming a great leader in a 

future career!     

 

     

 
 

 
         
 

 



Girls play football too!  Maddie and Violet celebrate their big win! 
 

 
 

On Saturday 20th May, Violet and Maddie, who play for the U11's at Woodley Utd, attended Ascot Football club for the 

Berkshire County Girls League Final against Tilehurst Panthers. They won 5-0 after a fantastic battle against their 

opposing team. With Violet as goalie, conceding no goals, she also showed determination. Maddie was quick on her feet 

taking the ball down the pitch and made many vital tackles and goal assists.  They gave their all and were proudly 

crowned Berkshire County Girls Football League Winners.  Well done girls! 

 

 

Values in action 
This term in RE, TS Eliot have been learning about how important kindness and sharing is in the Sikh religion. We have 

looked at different festivals celebrated, including Bandi Chhor Divas. During this time hundreds of candles are lit and 

placed around the Gurdwara, singing shabads and preparation for a delicious langar is made all in praise of Guru 

Hargobind. We made Diva lamps from clay and then painted patterns in the style of these special lamps.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Berkshire Chamber Music Festival 

 

 

 

 
After half term, Blake class and our WeKey pianists will be joined by 
the Berkshire Chamber Music group where they will be helping to 
compose a piece of music that will be performed on Saturday 10th 
June. 
 
If you would like to hear their piece of music performed by the 
musicians you can buy tickets via the QR code on their poster. 
 
This is a brilliant experience for the children which has been organised 
by Tom Jones, our piano teacher from WeKey where they will be 
learning the foundations of music composition for performance on a 
larger scale. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

£23 in 23 – The fundraising continues... 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Giovanna, Sophie and Colette teamed up and sold sweetie mix cones.  

Together they raised £69 (£23 each) this weekend. 

We think they are amazing!  Well done girls! 

 
 
 

 
Proving that the challenge is not just for 

children, Mrs Nelson swam 23 x 100m to raise 
her £23 in 23!  Brrrr - Well done Mrs Nelson! 

 
 
 
 
 



BESPOKE ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
 

Day What’s On? For more info/ booking  
Monday 8.00am Morning Judo with Ollie Fricker 

 
Lunchtime Football Coaching 
 
12.00pm recorder club 
 
1.00pm Guitar Tuition with Tony Lyons 
 
7.00pm Adult Yoga with Katy Meads 
 
Drum Club  

https://judo-school.class4kids.co.uk/term/33  

 

Core Coaching – Free – initially 25 spaces 
 
admin@st-nicholas.wokingham.sch.uk 
 
tonytonylyons@gmail.com  
 
Call  07761591605  
 
tonytonylyons@gmail.com   

Tuesday 1.00pm Berkshire Maestros Music 
Tuition 
 
Lunchtime Football Coaching 

www.berkshiremaestros.org.uk  
 
Core Coaching – Free – initially 25 spaces  

Wednesday 8.00am Morning Fencing Club Little 
Musketeers  
 
Lunchtime Books and Board games club  
 
WASMA Choir Group 

https://musketeerseducation.com/ 
 
Mrs Hilling & Mrs Hattrick 
 
 
Mrs Clacy and Mrs Prince 
 

Thursday Lunchtime Dance Starz for all!  
 
Forest Fun After School Club    

No sign up!  Just step up! 
 
https://bookwhen.com/wildnessandwonder 
 

Friday 8.00am Morning Yoga with Little Yoga 
Tree 
 
Piano Tuition (Group and Individual) 
 
Lunchtime Book Club 
 
Spanish Adventures After School Club – 
KS1 only 

Mrs Goff – claire@littleyogatree.co.uk 
 
 
admin@wekey.co.uk  
 
Mrs Hattrick KS2 only 
 
Mrs Ramos – 
thebilingualapproach@gmail.com  

Everyday Get Active After School Club           https://getactivesportsuk.coordinate.cloud/project/30962  

  

 
Twitter 
Are you following us yet? @HurstStNicholas  
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mailto:admin@st-nicholas.wokingham.sch.uk
mailto:tonytonylyons@gmail.com
mailto:tonytonylyons@gmail.com
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https://musketeerseducation.com/
https://bookwhen.com/wildnessandwonder
mailto:claire@littleyogatree.co.uk
mailto:admin@wekey.co.uk
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https://getactivesportsuk.coordinate.cloud/project/30962


NEWS FROM THE PTA 
 

 

Keep up those 

challenges!  All photos 

will be shared and 

displayed for the children 

to see.   

Each class are competing 

to see who can raise the 

most!   

Currently Year 2 are in 

the lead!   

Well done!  

  

Remember to involve all 

the family, friends and 

neighbours! 

  

 

 
 
Our target has changed  
 

Due to recent inspection of the safety surface, in order to increase the life of our equipment the flooring will 
need replacing.  This means that we have a little further to travel, but we are not too far off.  
 

Did you order a Tea Towel or Tote Bag?  
Sam Love has collated all the order requests and sent it off to the supplier.  Once the design proof has been 
perfected it’ll go into production. Everything will hopefully be sent back by w/c 26th of June. Thank you Sam 
Love and Sarah Sollesse for organising a great keepsake for the children.  
Coronation Tea Party Raised a fantastic £387. Thank you to all those involved.  



UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
Hurst Show - £6,000 was received from last years show!  
 
Can you help before the event?  
Join our Hurst show team! Come to the next PTA meeting on the 6th of June 5.15pm at school. Hear the ideas we have, 
give us yours and discuss how we can make it a success. Can’t attend the meeting but have some ideas? Send an email 
to PTAChair@st-nicholas.wokingham.sch.uk  
 

Have you got any goodies, such as bottles of beer or nice smellies that you don’t want or need that would be great in 
one of the hampers we are making? Drop them into the box at reception,  
Please also donate any toys you no longer need or use for prizes for the Spin to Win game.  
 

Help on the day  
Sign up to helping on the stall for a one-hour slot or three. What slot will you choose? There will always be a member of 
the PTA committee on the stall to support.  Remember we can’t do this without you. To sign up to the help on the PTA 
stall please use the following link.  
https://signup.com/go/moavAXd  
 

Volunteers Needed Before, After and During the Show!  
It takes a village to put on a show, so any time people can give to support is much appreciated, however little or much!  
It’s a fun way to meet other villagers and give a bit back to our community.  
If you can spare any time at all to help with site set-up and strike down jobs from Sat 17th through to Tues 27th June, 
then please sign up at https://volunteersignup.org/QJCRB  
And if you’d like to help over Show weekend itself, with jobs including site support, bar/BBQ, traffic marshalling and car 
parking, then please email hurstshowandcountryfayre@gmail.com to be added to our volunteer list  
  
Have a fantastic half term break.  
The PTA Committee  
 

Help us raise money with all the following, more detail can be found on our Facebook page or ask any of the 
Committee.  

 

 

 

Play the lottery each week, 
guaranteed winner from our 

supporters every week. 
Also national jackpot of 

£25,000! 
Support St Nicholas CE Primary 

School when you play Your 
School Lottery - Your School 

Lottery 

Online shopping via an EasyFundraising account, 
triggers payments to the PTA at no cost to you. 

 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/ 

For companies that offer to 
Match Fund your donations, this 
is often through Benevity. Direct 

donations can be made to the 
project below via your employee 

portal. 
Adventure Playground - 

Replacement Equipment | 
Benevity Causes 

mailto:PTAChair@st-nicholas.wokingham.sch.uk
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https://volunteersignup.org/QJCRB
mailto:hurstshowandcountryfayre@gmail.com
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 Date  Event  Raised  What's Needed  Request for help  Main 
Contact  

Fri 9th June  Frosty Friday    Ice Creams! Set up prior to the 
end of school  

Year 2  Kirsty 
Dowding  

Fri 9th June Non-uniform Donate 
a Bottle Day  

  Non-uniform optional but please 
donate a bottle for the Hurst 
Show Bottle Tombola  

Wine, spirits or soft drinks 
make for great donations  

Clare 
Waymark  

Fri 16th June Frosty Friday    Ice Creams! Set up prior to the 
end of school  

Year 6    

Fri 23rd June Frosty Friday    Ice Creams! Set up prior to the 
end of school  

EYFS & Year 1    

Sat 24 June Hurst Show    Donations of wine etc for 
tombola; gift items for raffle 
hampers; toys and games for 
children's games  

We'll need helpers on our 
stall for the whole weekend, 
booking in 1 hour long slots  

Kirsty 
Dowding  

Sun 25 June Hurst Show           

Fri 7th July Frosty Friday    Ice Creams! Set up prior to the 
end of school  

Year 3    

Fri 14th July  Frosty Friday    Ice Creams! Set up prior to the 
end of school  

Year 4    

Fri 21st July Frosty Friday    Ice Creams! Set up prior to the 
end of school  

Year 5    

October  Auction Night      Donations of prizes or 
promises; People willing to 
ask the community for 
donations  

Shanae 
Eastland  

 

Church News 
 

Hello all, hope you're doing well and enjoying the sunshine. This week is Messy week, which means at 11am in St 

Nicholas Church we’ll be holding our Messy madness, this week celebrating and exploring pentecost, when the disciples 

had flames on their heads - come along to find out how and why that happened!  
 

Then the following week we have our Family Service at St Mary's Twyford at 10.30am on Sunday - with toast and yummy 

spreads beforehand, so please do come along and join us there as we share good food and lots of craft and music.  
 

Looking ahead we are at The Walnuts gig on 17th June.  The night that Hurst comes alive! 

A summer’s evening of Celtic Funk, Folk and Americana, topped up with fun and games, with bells on! 

We start in the Castle Inn at 6pm, to the sound of the fiddle and with Matt’s very special pizzas for sale. Then we pick up 

your drinks and follow the piper to the church, accompanied by the bells of St. Nicholas! 

Take your seats for 7.30pm until you feel like dancing, and continue until the music stops, when it’s back to the pub.   

 

As well as at the Castle Inn, drinks will be available in church and you will be able to buy raffle tickets to win a wonderful 

summer hamper.  It’s all to help CLASP, a Wokingham based charity which helps adults with learning disabilities live life 

to the full and also to raise funds to support St Nicholas Church. 

 

You can book your tickets here https://www.tickettailor.com/events/stnicholasparishchurch/857976 

Come along and have some fun! 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/stnicholasparishchurch/857976


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 
Children of St Nicholas can enjoy a 20% discount using code 

CAMP20 on checkout.  All bookings are done by our online system: 

www.corekidsclub.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

On the 1st July, please join us to celebrate Party in the 

Park 2023. Bring your gazebos, booze, food and friends! 

There will be live bands and a Superstar DJ. There is also 

a gin, prosecco and ales bar. The football field will be 

open from 9am so you can pitch your gazebo and get 

your BBQ's set up. The doors (gates) open at 6pm with 

the first band kicking off at 6.30pm' 

 

Early bird ticket prices are valid until the 31st May at 

£18.00 each, then the price increases to £20.00 each 

 

Link for tickets and more information 

www.hurstfc.wordpress.com/events 

 

 

http://www.corekidsclub.co.uk/
http://www.hurstfc.wordpress.com/events


 
 

   

              

  



 
 

 

 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


